Bindle

HISTORIC PRESERVATION

OCTOBER 10, 2024



MEMBERS:

Jean Allison, Chairman Cindy Ingalsbe Jessica King Rose Hallings

The meeting began at 6:08 P.M.

MINUTES:

Ms. Ingalsbe made a motion to approve the September 12, 2024 minutes with corrections, second by Ms. Hallings. All present members voted "aye" to approve.

Under the fall lecture series a correction needs to be made to Mr. Preston Pierce will give a presentation in November on the "Trolley line through Hathaway Corner".

Under Power Cemetery the name Dave Bloom needs to be changed to Dave Cooper.

FIRE DEPARTMENT FUNDRAISER:

Ms. Ingalsbe shared a flyer for a fundraiser for the Farmington Fire Department. They would like to build an addition to the Rte 96 and Hook Road building. Ms. Ingalsbe asked the Historic Preservation members if the would consider making a donation.

FALL LECTURE SERIES:

Ms. Allison said that there is nothing new to add.

POWER CEMETERY:

Ms. Ingalsbe said that she has heard from Mr. Dave Cooper and he has ordered the plaque and headstone. Mr. Cooper leaves for Florida and will be gone until April 1st.

The members discussed holding a dedication ceremony maybe in May 2025.

Ms. Ingalsbe said that she and Peter pulled the weeds around the lilac trees and more mulch.

HATHAWAY CEMETERY:

Ms, Donna Herendeen said that Mr. Dave Bloom did a search at the cemetery but did not find anything. They would like to go deeper and in the spring time when the ground is wet.

SALEM CEMETERY:

Ms. Ingalsbe updated the members on Salem Cemetery. Mr. Tim Ford said that he did go to Salem Cemetery. He will be sending in one of his guys to spray for poison ivy and then they will be able to do some clean up.



SPRING LECTURE SERIES:

Ms. Donna Herendeen will give a lecture on local Revolutionary War Patriots.

Mr. Derrick Pratt will give a lecture on "Women of the Erie Canal" (date TBD).

Ms. Ingalsbe will be talking to Mr. Ben Falter about giving a lecture.

HISTORIC MARKERS:

Ms. Allison gave an updated report on the historic marker project of the QR codes. The plan is to start in the spring of 2025.

Ms. Allison said that she is working on finding out what can be done to repair and replace the signs in Pumpkin Hook.

Ms. Ingalsbe made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:46, second by Ms. King to begin the lecture by Mr. Pratt on the Erie Canal Eats".

The next meeting will be held on November 14, 2024 at 6:00 PM.

Mary Richter, Clerk of the Board recorded the minutes.